
MINUTES OF UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL FLORIDA
COLLEGE PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION

[23, March, 2022]

The regular meeting was called to order by President Alli Calvert at 3:32pm. The roll was called
by Vice President of Administration Alyssa Russo. A quorum was present.

READING OF THE PANHELLENIC CREED
We, as undergraduate Members of women’s fraternities, stand for good scholarship, for guarding
of good health, for maintenance of fine standards and for serving, to the best of our ability, our
college community. Cooperation for furthering fraternity life, in harmony with its best
possibilities, is the ideal that shall guide our fraternity activities. We, as Fraternity Women, stand
for service through the development of character inspired by the close contact and deep
friendship of the individual fraternity and Panhellenic life. The opportunity for wide and wise
human service, through mutual respect and helpfulness, is the tenet by which we strive to live.

Roll Call

Alpha Delta Pi YES
Alpha Epsilon Phi YES
Alpha Xi Delta YES
Chi Omega YES
Delta Delta Delta YES
Delta Zeta YES
Gamma Phi Beta YES
Kappa Alpha Theta YES
Kappa Delta YES
Kappa Kappa Gamma YES
Pi Beta Phi YES
Zeta Tau Alpha YES

GUESTS: The following guests were present:
Kristin Lash from CAPS

Open Forum answering questions about CAPS
UCF SG - Adri-Anna Harris - sga_innovation@ucf.edu

mailto:sga_innovation@ucf.edu


Green Greeks Program - Interested participants can reach out and receive a garden
bed from SG that they can fill with any plants or vegetables they want.

PREVIOUS MINUTES: The previous minutes of the meeting on [3/16/2022] were approved as
distributed

OFFICER REPORTS
President- Alli Calvert: pan@ucf.edu

● Greek Council Community Programming Committee Application
○ Applications are due March 28th
○ Use the link in the Greek Council Instagram Bio

■ @greekcouncil_ucf
● Please do not send personal packages to OFSL, try to keep it to organizational purchases

○ Pick up your packages within the week
● Addressing Overnight Events

○ According to OFSL Event Policy, overnight events are still no longer permitted
● Donation Boxes at OFSL

○ If you would like to keep a donation box at OFSL make sure you email Kakoli
■ Kakoli.Ahmed@ucf.edu

○ Make sure they are all labeled when you bring the box
● Presidents meeting tomorrow 3/24/22

○ 9 pm at ADPi

Executive Vice President- Caitlin Moore: ucfpanevp@gmail.com

● I had so much fun at the Rho Gamma retreat this past Sunday!
○ Shoutout to Jess for putting together such a fun bonding experience!

● The special meeting went well! All bylaws/recruitment rules changes were approved.
○ I’ll be updating the bylaws/recruitment rules and sending this updated version out.

● To 2022 J. Board – I sent y’all an email regarding our training session.
○ I’m looking forward to utilizing this board to help me compile any other

necessary changes to our governing documents.

Vice President of Internal Recruitment- Brooke Campbell: ucfpaninternal@gmail.com

● Recruitment registration is now open, that means things are getting real
○ Click here for the link!

● The recruitment directors got their second and largest recruitment contract on Friday so
they will be very busy working on those for you guys

● Recruitment Team was able to bond with the Rho Gammas at the retreat on Sunday and
we all had so much fun!

○ They got their exec groups last Wednesday night and they have already been able
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to make new friends and connections with girls from other chapters!
○ My assistant Olivia and I worked really hard to make the best groups possible

based on their personality colors, and it seems like they are all enjoying their
groups.

● I can’t wait to meet with Recruitment Team tonight at 8:30 and with the Recruitment
Directors on Monday!!!

● My next goal is to start editing the Master Logistics Plan from previous years and make a
new one with the information I have now.

● Video day is now sisterhood day!

Vice President of External Recruitment- Kali Rojas: ucfpanexternalrecruitment@gmail.com

● Informational:
○ Informational was this past Monday and Tuesday and it was a complete success!

Thank you all so much for spreading the word, thank you to the chapter
representatives at both of the events for being wonderful, thank you to all those in
Panland for helping me with the events, and a special thanks to my board for all
their support and encouragement. I love and appreciate you all!

○ Recruitment registration is now live and we already have a few dozen registered
PNMs so get excited, I know I am!

● My next project is collaborating with Amy on our Marketing Plan for Recruitment that
way we start ASAP and can hit the ground running when summer starts

● I’ve begun meeting with PNMs individually ! They are so excited and so eager to learn
about recruitment and Panhellenic, it's precious and I can’t wait to serve them :)

● Now the Informational is over, SPREAD THE WORD ABOUT RECRUITMENT AND
REGISTRATION !!!!!

○ Link is in Brooke’s Minutes
○ Current cost is $130 and will increase to $150 May 4th

● Anyways, I’m so excited to attend the recruitment team and rho gamma meetings tonight,
super fun

Vice President of Risk Management- Oriana Ravenna: ucfpanrisk@gmail.com

● Thank you for sending feedback through the suggestion box, it really helps us make
things better for you guys!

● Thank you to Kristin Lash from CAPS and Sergeant Adam Casebolt from UCFPD for
coming to speak today and sharing these important topics with the community.

● Also just wanted to remind everyone that your mental health is important and it matters
and if you ever feel like you need to take a break, it’s okay and it's important to take that
time for yourself.
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Vice President of Public Relations- Amy Le:ucfpanpr@gmail.com
● Sorry for the delay – but Badge Week celebrating International Women’s Day video will

be up after Pan TODAY!
● Pan shoutouts of the week:

○ Shoutout to jess and isabella on their first pan ever!! -  from dianna
○ Lennon, I love walking to Pan with you almost every week and I’m so happy I

met you - Maddi
○ Shoutout to my lovely JPAN Jenna for filling in for me today! Kill it gorgeous!! -

Maddy Ashton
○ Happy initiation week to my sweet little!! Ily Emily! - love your big sis megan

Vice President of Community Involvement- Grace Schmorrow: ucfpaninvolvement@gmail.com

● There is another community service event this weekend which I am so excited for! The
UCP of Central Florida is a cluster of nonprofit charter schools that empowers children
with and without disabilities to achieve their potential. There are two shifts Friday and
two shifts Saturday. Email me if you are interested in helping with their casino night!

● Alright y’all I heard you and I will be planning a pan wide event. However, I want y’all
to help me choose what the event will be. The two options are a talent show or a
picnic/tote bag painting event. I’m going to have you all put your heads down and raise
your hands to vote. I really want you to think right now before voting. For the talent
show, yes super fun and silly and goofy, but there isn’t as much opportunity to talk to
people and do you think people will step up and sign up to be talents? For the picnic,
again would y’all actually go and if you did, would you stay with your chapter or branch
out and meet new people?

○ Talent Show - 6 voted
○ Picnic Tote Bag - majority vote (win)

● Last but not least, the halfway winner of the Supportive Sisterhood competition is…
Kappa Delta with 85 points! Congrats ladies, I have cookies for y’all which I’ll get to you
soon.

Vice President of Leadership and Academic Development- Shenella Foster:
ucfpanlad@gmail.com

● Pan Dels remember the last Scholar/leader of the month is due April 3, 2022.
● Study Parties

○ Pan Dels keep Submitting date requests!
○ Next one

■ ADPi April 18th 7-9

Vice President of Recruitment Guides- Jess Losardo: ucfpanrecruitmentguides@gmail.com
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● My fellow rho gammas and I had the best time at retreat this past Sunday! We did the low
ropes course element at the UCF RWC challenge course! It consisted of team-bonding
activities facilitated by the RWC staff

○ Each activity had a deeper meaning to it and some of the overarching themes were
to be okay with asking for help, to work as a team rather than individually, the
importance of communicating, and why trusting one another is a key component
in maintaining a successful relationship.

○ It was from 10-3pm and we got to enjoy the outdoors with one another while
having a cutsie picnic together, sharing what we learned from each activity, and
being open and honest with how we feel throughout the program so far

● On a sad note, we only have 3 more meetings left of the semester!!! The remaining
meetings are during summer and will take place over zoom!

○ However, like Brooke said, only 145 more sleeps til UCF Day 1 and 2… and 138
days TIL SPIRIT WEEK

● Congratulations to Kali for putting on such an amazing Recruitment Informational Event!
Everything went so smoothly thanks to you and I bet all of the potential new members are
framing their passports in their rooms counting down the days til recruitment!

Vice President of Administration- Alyssa Russo: ucf.pan.vpa@gmail.com

● Pans Dels - please remind your Finance Chairs to check their emails as these next few
weeks.

○ Rho Gamma Invoices
● Rho Gamma Invoices will be in their inbox by the END OF THIS WEEK
● If anyone ever wants to come speak at Pan as a guest, please have them email me at

ucf.pan.vpa@gmail.com
● Pan QOTW: What is something new either in Pan or within your chapter that you are

excited to see over the next year?

Vice President of Diversity & Inclusion- Lexi Butler: ucfpandei@gmail.com

● Not much from me today since I have Liaisons to relay all my info, had Liaison meeting
today, LOTS of things cooking

● Pan del and Liaisons gc for better communication purposes, QR code is on the slide, if its
not working just come up to me after pan so I can add you

● I made a groupchat for the pandels and liaisons to better communicate with eachother and
share cross-council information better. I had a QR code on the slide that links them to
join.

● Meeting with Jpan Jenna GPhi tomorrow, so excited to meet you
● Meeting my exec group for recruitment tonight for the first time, can’t wait to get to

know yall
● Last but not least, Email me @ ucfpandei@gmail.com if you have any suggestions of

things you want to see in pan in the realm of DEI or use the anonymous box in the
linktree
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ANNOUNCEMENTS

Advisor reports:

● Anthony:
○ “Why Wednesday” - believes in the Panhellenic Creed and the power that we

have to change our lives and our campus
○ Apologize on behalf of IFC for canceling their meeting
○ Phired Up Speaker on Monday to discuss Recruitment Marketing 6-8pm CB2 201

■ Each chapter is asked to send 2 officers
○ Monday March 28th 1pm - Panhellenic Focus Group

Chair Reports:

IFC:
● Collect information on Panhellenic events and get our schedules onto their calendars
● Giant contact sheet among everyone in a position o that everyone can reach out to

whoever they need

DGC:
● Nikki and Katie

○ Mu Sigma Epsilon - first multicultural organization in the nation
○ One of their founders’ daughters is a member of Alpha Xi

● Mu Sigma Epsilon
○ 3/24/22 7:30-8:30 zoom meeting for Alcohol and Drug Training
○ 8-9 Virtual Information
○ 3/25/22 6-8 Finish the Lyrics Competition in NSC 101

● Pi Delta Psi
○ Street Fair

■ April 8th from 5-8 pm in front of the Addition Financial Arena

NPHC:

● NPHC Liaisons - Lexi and Avi
● We attended our first NPHC meeting this past Thursday
● Everyone is super excited for the collaboration with Pan
● Since meetings are bi-weekly, we went over everything occurring for the next three-ish

weeks
● We invited them out to Bowlanthropy, Layups for Lungs, Swishes for Wishes, and KD

Shakedown (anything that was on the Pan calendar really)
● NPHC has been participating in community outreach programs at Boone High School

and they visited the students earlier this week



● NPHC is also currently working on their Garden Project
○ To continue advocating for awareness amongst black Greek-Lettered

organizations, plots were created on college campuses. Plots are designed to
represent each organization and provide members with a place to gather and
celebrate their history. These plots are meant to be a positive reflection on NPHC
and establish a sense of belonging on college campuses as well as educating
students.

○ There is an opportunity for is to get involved and donate on UCF’s Day of Giving
on April 7th

● We’ll be seeing them again this upcoming week on the 31st

Greek Council:

● CPR Awareness Event in OFSL Multipurpose Room on April 5th at 7pm

Chapter reports:

Alpha Delta Pi- Maddison Rametta
● Happy Pan Wednesday, thank you to Alpha Xi Delta for hosting!
● We had a great time last night at Office with Delta Upsilon!
● We hope to see you all at Knighthon this weekend, I know our girls are so excited to

participate!
● This week, we are continuing our fundraising efforts for all your wonderful

philanthropies!
● Our response to the Pan question of the week: Our favorite sisterhood moments were:

bonding and getting to see everyone in person during spirit week after COVID, spending
time watching movies in the tv room, and finally meeting the sister who brought me
home after online recruitment.

● That’s all from me, good luck to everyone finishing up their midterms!
JPAN Report: great experience, got to learn more about Pan Exec and see the inside works of
Pan Exec

Alpha Epsilon Phi- Kaylynn (sitting in for Pan Del Balyn)
● Hi everyone, thank you Alpha Xi Delta for hosting!
● We all had so much fun at our pan pairing with Kappa Alpha Theta on Friday and we

hope we can do something again with them soon.
● Monday was our Meet the Guys day at Bounce and it was so much fun singing karaoke,

playing cornhole, and watching all the guys get money donated to their jar
● Yesterday was our last IM softball game #sad



● Today is our phi guys pageant which our sisters cannnot wait for and we hope to see you
all at our philanthropy event bowlanthropy next week on the 30th to hear who will be
crowned our Phi Guys!

● Friday is our grab a date to the solar bears game and i can’t wait to end the week with
some hockey

● QOTW: the most popular answers were either our universal trip in fall 2019 because it
was my class’ first big event together and where a lot of us made our strongest
friendships, and southern hill farms because it was a new experience for some girls and
the vibes were amazing

● That's all from me. Have a great week!
JPAN Report: favorite part was shadowing Pan Exec, shoutout Nella for putting together such a
great program

Alpha Xi Delta- Hannah Feingold

● Hi everyone, happy Wednesday!!
● Thank you to everyone who came out today. We are so excited to host!
● We had so much fun at Chi Omega swishes for wishes
● Our chapter loved representing at the recruitment information and loved learning more

about the other chapters!
● This past weekend we initiated our pc 22 and we had so much fun with our coffee bar and

brunch after!
● This weekend we are so excited to participate in knight thon!
● we have been having so much fun doing saes paddy murphy competition along with

continuing with Delta Upsilon’s, Theta Chi’s, Phi Delta Theta’s and Zeta Beta Tau’s
● In response to the pan question of the week our sisters favorite sisterhood events and

memories have been
○ relaxing at lake Ivanhoe and kayaking with sisters
○ decorating cookies at our valentines event
○ and my personal one is when we get to do sisterhood circles to grow our

relationships with each other
JPAN Report: great introductory to the Pan community, got the opportunity to talk to more
women in the Pan community outside of just her chapter

Chi Omega- Natalie Ingrum
● Hey everyone! Happy Pan Wednesday!
● Thank you Alpha Xi Delta for hosting!!
● We had so much fun this past weekend hosting our ladies weekend brunch!
● Our Swishes for Wishes event last night was so much fun! Thank you again to everyone

who decided to participate!



● We have our sisterhood pairing with Kappa right after pan today and we are all so
excited!

● This weekend is our initiation from our spring PC class and we are so excited to officially
call them our sisters!

● For the pan question of the week, some of my sisters favorite Chio memories include big
little reveal, bid day, bonding with our sisters during spirit week, and living in the house!!

● That's all from me! Have a great week!
JPAN Report: Being JPAN this semester was one of the best experiences for me so far being
involved in the Greek Community. I absolutely love Panhellenic and being able to represent my
chapter, while gaining some leadership experiences throughout this wonderful community is all I
could’ve asked for and more. My favorite part was having the pleasure to shadow six of these
amazing women on pan exec. I looked forward to every shadowing and learned so much from
each and every one of you! I loved getting to know some of what goes into being part of this
organization, along with just getting to know you all for who you are. I’m so grateful to have had
the opportunity and it made me love pan even more than I already did! Thank you Nella for such
a wonderful program! That’s all from me, have a good week :)

Delta Delta Delta- Amelia Pellecchia

● Hi everyone! Thank you Alpha Xi Delta for hosting!
● This past weekend we had our Mom's day! We loved getting to host our Moms and show

them around UCF! We also had our Phi Delt social last night and it was so fun, we loved
getting to build relations with them! We are still practicing for Shakedown and are having
fun bonding with our sisters while supporting KD's philanthropy <3

● My favorite sisterhood memory is Bid Day this past fall because it was the first event we
could have in person after being online for recruitment and it was so fun being all
together after being separated all summer!

● That's all from me, have a great week y'all!

Delta Zeta- Sophia Romano
● Thank you Alpha Xi Delta for hosting
● Our sisterhood retreat was at Islands of Adventure and it was super fun and we got to

have some sisterly bonding!
● We had so much fun participating in Chi Omega's Swishes for Wishes!
● We have a study party tonight which is a great way for us to get some studying done with

some sisters!
● We are super excited for Knight-thon this weekend! This will be my 4th and final year of

doing it so exciting but also sad.
● On Friday we have a joint study party with Theta Tau!
● We have been practicing for KD Shakedown and can't wait to perform!
● Pan Question: Favorite sisterhood memory within your chapter and why?



○ 1. "Getting to meet my big because she has been such a role model to me and
couldn't do life without her"

○ 2. "Running home as a Rho Gamma because I had missed my fam so much!"
○ 3. "Sisterhood retreat at Universal because we got to bond with and meet new

sisters"
○ 4. "Spirit week was my favorite because we not only got to dress up to theme but

we got to play games that allowed us to talk to new people"
● Have a great week!

Gamma Phi Beta- Jenna Koplo (filling in for Pan Del)
● Hi Everyone!
● Thank you Alpha Xi Delta for hosting!
● I hope everyone is having a great week, so sorry I could not be there to give everyone a

good giggle in person this week!
● We had a great time fundraising for Relay for Life this past Sunday!
● We cannot wait to participate in the main event, Dance Marathon this weekend for

Knight-thon! We are so looking forward to it!
● We are also super excited to continue participating in IM Sand Volleyball and Basketball

this week!
● We are still having a blast at KD shakedown practices and are looking forward to

participating in Alpha Epsilon Phi's Bowlanthropy next week!
● Next week we also have a Grab-A-Date ice skating which our sisters are so looking

forward to!
● In response to last week's question, our favorite memories have been our beach retreat,

sisterhood study night and learning how to crochet baby hats that we then donated, and an
overnight sleepover at the science center with catered chipotle!

● That's all from me, have a great week!

Kappa Alpha Theta- Grace Golba

● Hi everyone ! Thank you Alpha Xi Delta for hosting !
● We had so much fun getting to know the girls at our pan pairing with AEPHI!!
● We are looking forward to all of the upcoming philanthropy events.
● This past weekend we had a service event with Delta Sigma Theta at the sharing center
● We are super excited to be participating in Zeta Beta Tau’s and Theta Chi’s philanthropy

events.
● We also had a lot of fun tabling on monday for informational.
● My favorite sisterhood memory within the chapter is when we were all together for spirit

week because that was the first time I got to see most of the girls !
● That’s it from me, hope you all have a great rest of your week!



Kappa Delta- Krista Kennedy
● Thank you Alpha Xi Delta for hosting!
● This week is big/little week for our spring COBs & their initiation. We are so excited to

officially call them sisters soon.
● Our sisters had so much fun at the recruitment informational on Monday talking to the

PNM’s.
● We are so excited to have won Kappa Sigma’s philanthropy competition. It means so

much to us that we raised money for such a great cause.
● QOTW: some sisters fav memories include our sisterhood/h&w retreat as well as doing

new member lip sync with their PC
● Have a great week!

Kappa Kappa Gamma-  Hadley Atchinson
● Hi everyone and thank you so much Alpha Xi Delta for hosting!
● We had such a great time at our sisterhood retreat this past weekend at the Celeste! We

got to paint with all our sisters and had the best time!
● We also had a super fun “pick-a-date” grab a date last night where everyone dressed up as

their favorite holiday!
● We are so excited for our pan pairing right after this with Chi O where we will be writing

letters to Make A Wish and making positive affirmations for ourselves and each other!
● We are also participating in Knight Thon this weekend and cannot wait!
● To answer the Pan Question for this week: The responses I got included Big/Little,

Recruitment and Spirit Week, New Member and Sisterhood Retreats, Initiation, and
Decorating the house for different events/holidays like Valentine's Day and Christmas.
Overall we felt like all of these things brought us closer together or allowed us to
meet/get closer to girls we hadn’t been super close to previously.

● That's all from me, have a great week!

Pi Beta Phi- Hannah Lewis

● Hi everyone, I hope everyone has had an amazing week so far! thank you Alpha Xi Delta
for hosting

● This past weekend we celebrated big little and all the girls were super pumped to finally
find out who their bigs were!

● This week we will be having a study party at the house along with our social with sigma
chi

● We are getting very excited to be participating in KD shakedown, along with our
initiation for our new girls



● for the QOTW, my chapter said that recruitment, spirit week, and socials are some of
their favorite sisterhood memories

● That's all from me, have a fabulous week!

Zeta Tau Alpha- Jill Cinco

● Hi everyone!
● Thank you Alpha Xi Delta for hosting
● Our sisters had an amazing time last week at our Mom’s weekend where we had a floral

themed brunch with our loved ones
● We are looking forward to KD shakedown since it’s coming up so soon
● We have a photo/video shoot this Friday for our Instagram and recruitment video that our

sisters are getting hype for
● We’re currently planning our sisterhood beach trip where we plan on having bonding

activities like cleaning up our beautiful beaches and preserving our environment
● To answer the Pan question: our favorite memories with our chapter include getting to

live in the house, meet older girls, doing our sisterhood painting events, and bid day
where we met our future littles

● Hope everyone has a happy and fun week!

Attendance
Alpha Delta Pi (12)
Alpha Epsilon Phi (9)
Alpha Xi Delta (hosted)
Chi Omega (36)
Delta Delta Delta (3)
Delta Zeta (12)
Gamma Phi Beta (8)
Kappa Alpha Theta (9)
Kappa Delta (15)
Kappa Kappa Gamma (12)
Pi Beta Phi (6)
Zeta Tau Alpha (6)

Attendance winner for this week was [Chi Omega].

The next meeting will be March 30, 2022, 3:30pm at Kappa Delta.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at [4:41pm].



[Alyssa Russo ], Vice President of Administration

Approval: [March 25, 2022]


